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Thank God for the past year that the cooperation inside and outside the church has been 

successfully completed. 

1. On a spring cleaning day in April, there was twenty to thirty people gathered together to 

clean up the church from the inside to the outside. 

2. During May, we also successfully completed a small playground near the parking lot. 

3. On that note, we also received a good deal in November to complete the parking lot. (Big 

thank you to Rev. Wong for helping with all the connections to the contractor.) 

4. Finally, the group that helped clean every week is a very important role to the General 

Service Department, so in December, we bought a tile cleaning scrubber (machine) to reduce 

the work of the brothers and sisters. This machine has been wanted since 2014 but the price 

was too expensive, but this year, there as a big clearance therefore we bought the machine. 

(Discount of $800.00) 

Let the future years in the ministry be served whole heartedly as a big family! 


